
funds and processes should be developed to revisit this process; Northerners should be
included on a continuing, ongoing basis.

as a body for foreign policy development, the Arctic Council should employ certain tools,
including communication, research and the development of a central information base,
education, and the encouragement of aboriginal seif-determination;

development of a northern/circumpolar group witbin Extemal Affairs to support Mary.
Simon; discussion emphasized that this new circumpolar foreign policy group should be
northern in staffmng, philosophy, awareness, etc.

Children, knowledge, education, and the future

Participants who addressed the questions of children/youth and education discussed the
difficulties of experiencing population growth at a time of declining resources for education
and development. This was, feit to be particularly important in that southern Canada is at a


